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Anger as 
VisitBritain/VisitEngland 
Partners with AirBNB 
 

Anyone can host an Experience 
 
The British Tourist Authority has 
announced match-funding to the value of 
£500,000 with AirBNB to promote local 
experiences to UK and overseas visitors, 
prompting criticism from the industry on 
competition and visitor safety grounds. 

VisitBritain says that the £500,000 match-
funded partnership will work with 
businesses and destinations to promote 
local experiences to domestic and 
international visitors, and grow and 
broaden the range of experiences 
available. 

Experiences on the Airbnb platform offers 
visitors handcrafted activities, tours and 
educational workshops led by local 
experts, from a trip to a hidden jazz club 
with a local musician in Peckham, London, 
to trekking with llamas in the North 
York Moors National Park. The platform 
also offers a route to market for British 
businesses to host their experiences and 
grow their revenue stream. 

The partnership will also work with 
businesses and destinations to get more 

Brits to take a holiday at home to boost 
tourism, collaborating with the tourism 
organisations of Scotland and Wales to 
promote local experiences, from 
traversing Tarmachan Ridge in Scotland to 
kayaking on the Pembrokeshire coast in 
Wales. 

However, what the press release also 
says, is that “Anyone can host an 
experience”. They don’t have to be 
competent, and their management of 
safety doesn’t have to be verified. 

The Holiday Home Association is alarmed 
at the apparent endorsement of the 
almost unregulated AirBNB platform by a 
statutory authority and the investment of 
such a large sum of public money. We 
have written to BTA Chief Executive Sally 
Balcombe to express concern. 

The All-Party Parliamentary Group on 
Tourism reported in 2018 on the sharing 
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economy and the potential risks involved 
for visitors booking accommodation that 
was not inspected by anyone, and whose 
owners were not required by AirBNB or 
other platforms to prove they had lifted a 
finger to ensure their properties were 
safe. 

In addition, of course, the investment in 
joint marketing by the publicly-funded 
British Tourist Authority creates unfair 
competition for the rest of the industry 
which has to compete without subsidy. 

Insurance Tips  

By David Morris 

Five short paragraphs that could save 
financial embarrassment 
 
Let’s be technical for a moment, and 
potentially guarantee your income in the 
event of serious damage to your property. 
 
Your self-catering insurance includes loss 
of income cover. If damage occurs to your 
property and you have to cancel bookings 
or not take bookings for the foreseeable 
future, you need to make an insurance 
claim for your lost income. 
 
You will see that the loss of income has an 
‘indemnity period’.  This is the maximum 
period of time for which the insurers will 
pay following damage.  An indemnity 
period of less than 24 months is 
foolhardy. 
 
Have you ever considered how long it 
would take to clear the site of your 
damaged property, and be back in a 
position when your trading levels are 
where they were at the time of the 
disaster?  Most ‘normal’ properties may 
find a 24 month period is adequate but 

what if your property is geographically 
remote, in an heavily congested area 
(think road closure orders and restricted 
builders working times) and/or Listed? 
Indemnity periods are usually available for 
24, 36, 48 or even 60 months.  And your 
sum insured is not twice for 24 months, 
three times for 36 and so on.  Take advice 
from your Insurance Broker. 
 
David J Morris ACII 
Chartered Insurance Broker 
J L Morris (Insurance Brokers) Limited 
 
01202 642840 
info@jlmorris.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ACAS Publish New Age 
Discrimmination Guide 

ACAS have published a comprehensive 
guidance document on age discrimination 
in employment. It would be wise to read 
through this if you employ staff. It is a 
well-written, easy to understand 
document at covers direct and indirect 
discrimination and explains when it is 
lawful, in rate circumstances, to exclude 
people on grounds of age. 

It covers topics such as ageist language 
and office banter, stereotyping, 
retirement, and a lot more. 

This guide is better than the typical 
government guidance and well worth a 
download. 

HHA Contacts: 
ce@holidayhomeassociation.org.uk 
Tel: 020 7078 7329 
Legal helpline: 0113 2580033 
PO Box 567 Hayes UB3 9EW 

mailto:info@jlmorris.co.uk
mailto:ce@holidayhomeassociation.org.uk
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Ideas from the Travel 
Technology Exhibition 

A tour of this exhibition on the lookout for 
ideas that might be of future interest in 
the industry generated two ideas that 
provide food for thought, especially for 
larger agencies. 

Idea 1 – Telephone call-back 

We all know that some clients prefer the 
instant nature of a telephone enquiry to 
email or web-form-filling but they may 
have had awful experiences of call 
centres, and companies who announce 
how important your call is to them but for 
whom it is not actually important enough 
to answer it promptly. 

So idea 1 is a swift call-back system 
whereby the customer enters their 
number on a website, and during opening 
hours an agent is prompted to call them 
immediately, via software. This assumes 
of course that you have the people to 
achieve immediate call return!  However 
it is a way to demonstrate good customer 
service that may attract more enquiries 
and distinguish customer-serving business 
from purely online organisations. Out of 
hours the software provides the option of 
a call at a convenient time. 

www.responseiq.com 

Idea 2 – Picture Perfect 

The idea behind this is very simple. Most 
businesses choose the pictures of their 
product, cottage, service etc using their 
own judgement as to what looks best. The 
idea here is to harness the decision-
making of real customers by re-using, with 
permission, pictures taken by real 
customers and posted online. The 

company behind this, Crowdriff, has 
sophisticated systems and rights 
management processes that enable a 
brand to  repurpose customer pictures, so 
the pictures used are not what you think 
are best, but what customers think are 
best. 

Of course, nothing is that simple and 
there are lots of issues and complexities, 
but as techniques develop this might be 
something that smaller businesses could 
do at reasonable cost – currently the cost 
is beyond what a small operator would 
pay. 

www.crowdriff.com 

English Tourism Week 
2019 

There is to be a tourism week conference 
on 1st April (no joke) in London at the start 
of the week. Tourism Alliance members 
pay £125 – members of the HHA would 
qualify for this. 

It features a keynote speech from the 
Tourism Minister, Michael Ellis MP, 
alongside a range political and industry 
experts highlighting the key challenges 
and opportunities facing the UK tourism 
industry at this crucial juncture. 

The Tourism Alliance will also using the 
Conference to launch a new forward-
looking publication that highlights 
five big ideas that the Government can 
adopt that will significantly boost tourism 
revenue and employment in a post-Brexit 
environment. 

https://helmtickets.com/events/3429/eng
lish-tourism-week-conference-and-
parliamentary-reception 
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Constituency Day is 5th April. This is the 
ideal day to invite your local MP to take a 
break from arguing about Brexit and see 
the work being done in the tourism 
industry in his or her constituency. 

Package Travel 
Regulations review 

The PTR seems to be a topic without end, 
and there is another review in progress. 
This is not a review of the regulations, 
however, but of how easy the guidance is 
to follow. 

This isn’t entirely pointless, the situation is 
quite complicated and clear guidance is 
going to be very useful for the industry. 

Download the questionnaire from the 
Tourism Alliance website, latest news 
page. 

http://www.tourismalliance.com 

HHA Constitution 
Changes 

The Holiday Home Association 
constitution is in need of a bit of an 
update and some work has been taking 
place to modernise it. For example the 
existing constitution is silent on electronic 
communications but provides for postal 
voting.  

There are a number of minor changes 
proposed and the draft may be 
downloaded from the member services 
page in the member section of the HHA 
website. If you have any problem doing 
this please email the Chief Executive to be 
sent a copy by email. 

The proposed revised constitution will be 
put forward for approval at the Annual 
general meeting, which is to be held in 
London on March 27th. If you have any 
comments or spot any mistakes, please let 
the Chief Executive know soon! 

HHA AGM 

As noted above, the AGM will be on 
March 27th. Starting at 1200, it takes place 
at London Canal Museum, which is near 
King’s Cross Station. It can easily be found 
via Google Maps. 

All members are invited but we only have 
a small room and a limited supply of 
lunch, so if you intend to come, although 
there is no obligation to tell anyone in 
advance, for practical reasons it would be 
appreciated if you would let the Chief 
Executive know. 

You do need to be a paid-up member to 
attend and vote so IF you are one of those 
who has received a subscription reminder 
and not acted on it, please do bring your 
subscription up to date. 

Working from Home? 
Don’t overdo your claim 

In a February case an accountant, no less, 
lost a fight in court with HMRC and ended 
up having to close her business. She 
claimed use of three rooms in her house 
for business use and the expenses 
associated with the three rooms.  In 
reality, however, she could not show that 
she used three rooms for business and 
had to pay back taxes. 

 

 

http://www.tourismalliance.com/

